Penning at Nationals

Dear Members

I fully appreciate your concerns regarding penning horses in one field.

The situation has arisen from an accident at Northern Tournament, where a horse died and a car was very badly damaged. [The consequences of the horse running over a tent, or pedestrians in the camping area, does not bear thinking about.]
A statement has been made by a witness that the horse was correctly penned, with a live energiser in place, but has no idea as to why the horse broke out.

This statement has been given to our Insurers, the horse Insurers and the car owner’s Insurers. At this moment in time, the car owner is unable to claim from any other Insurance Company except his own, as the horse insurer is stating that there is no negligence, as the horse was penned according to our rules.

The question has been asked by the legal advisor of the car owner “Do the UKPA Rules provide adequate protection and precautions for the safety of members, spectators, animals and property?”

The straight answer is “I don’t know, without consultation with our Insurers.”
So, if another incident occurs at Nationals, now that the potential risk has been identified to us, and we have not been seen to take further precautions, we could be deemed negligent, and open to litigation.

The obvious, immediate action is to segregate horses from vehicles, people and property. We appreciate that this may not be the ideal solution, but without time for full consultation and discussion, this decision has been made.
You do not need me to tell you of the consequences of having Insurance Cover declined.

This decision has not been made for any other reason than to protect all concerned, and I am disappointed at the knee-jerk reaction from some of the membership.

STOP PRESS – Following the numerous negative telephone calls, it appears people intend penning their horses next to tents and vehicles. 

I have made the decision that I no longer wish to be associated with people who can condone the potential ruination of the UKPA. So I hereby resign as Chairman of UKPA with immediate effect, and will take no responsibility for the National Championships.
Dave Brookes

UKPA Chairman

